
Special Meeting of the Thetford Township Board of Trustees 

March 28, 2019 

6:30 P.M. 

 

Called meeting to order:  Pledge of Allegiance/Moment of Silence 

 

Roll Call:  Members Present: Gary Stevens, Supervisor; Rachel Stanke; John Congdon; Eric Gunnels; 

Stan Piechnik.  Absent: Treasurer Shelly Ayotte. 

 

Staff Present:  Helen Bloss and Marie Canterbury 

 

New Business: 

 

a. To approve the Michigan Department of Treasury Uniform Budget Manual – Thetford Township 

2019-2020 General Appropriations Act.  This is something that needs to be approved for the Department 

of Treasury or all funds will be cut off to the Township.  Motion to Approve the Department of Treasury 

Uniform Budget Manual for Thetford Township by Stevens, seconded by Piechnik, all ayes, Motion Passed. 

 

b. Approve the Special Assessment @ $70.00 per resident.  This special assessment is the same as 

last year, which allowed us to put $100,000 into a money market last year.  Congdon stated that he is 

hoping for money from the Governor for the roads, but at least we will have some to be able to use.  

Stevens stated that we will spend $100,000 or more on roads this year.  Motion to approve the Special 

Assessment of $70.00 per resident by Stevens, seconded by Congdon.  Stanke yes; Piechnik no; Gunnels 

yes; Congdon yes; Stevens yes, Motion Passed. 

  

Stevens opened the meeting for public comments.  Public Comments made by Cindy Hicks. 

 

Board Comments 

 

Gunnels:  Thank you for coming out 

Piechnik:  When the Clerk left, it was critical as to where the numbers were coming from.  Ginger did 

straighten everything out while she was here. 

Rachael:  Thank you 

Congdon:  Thank you 

Stevens:  I am trying to do the best I can under the circumstances.  We will work together to get through 

it. 

 

 

Motion to Adjourn by Stevens, seconded by Gunnels, all ayes - Meeting adjourned at 6:37 p.m. 

 

APPROVED 4/22/19 


